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Manager’s Column

Wholesale Power Rates Increase

Ken Schlimgen
General Manager

If you are like most, each 
month you budget for your 
phone, electricity, house, 
car and other expenses with 
a goal of being able to put 
some money aside for those 
unexpected expenses. Your 
cooperative also prepares a 
monthly budget that guides 
us through the year, but 
sometimes we also have 
those unexpected expenses. 
We received news in late 

June from Basin Electric 
Power Cooperative that due 

to a number of reasons, wholesale electric rates will be 
increasing unexpectedly in August of 2016. 

In case you are new to the cooperative, I should 
explain that your electric cooperative family consists 
of three independent electric cooperatives working 
together to deliver reliable electric service to you. 
The three cooperatives are Basin Electric Power 
Cooperative, East River Electric Power Cooperative 
and Central Electric Cooperative. 

Basin Electric Power Cooperative’s role is to 
generate the electricity that you ultimately receive. 
They also build and maintain transmission lines and 
substations that deliver electricity across nine states. 

Paul Sukut, Basin Electric’s General Manager, 
says “Basin Electric has essentially encountered the 
perfect storm, and it happened suddenly and rapidly. 
The cooperative is taking several steps to mitigate the 
impact, but ultimately, we need the membership’s 
help.”

The general drivers impacting Basin Electric’s rates 
are lower than anticipated sales due to the weather and 
due to the decline in the oil industry. Basin has also 
seen an increase in the cost of operations due to the 

additional environmental controls that have been added 
to their plants and due to the additional generation and 
transmission facilities built to serve the oil industry in 
North Dakota. 

“From an electricity perspective, very mild weather 
conditions have greatly impacted our consumer energy 
usage. We also saw a drop in commodity prices, which had 
a significant effect on electric sales and Dakota Gasification 
Company’s revenue levels,” Sukut says. 

Dakota Gasification Company is a subsidiary of Basin 
Electric which has typically contributed financial support 
to Basin Electric. With depressed commodity prices, 
however, Dakota Gas is unable to provide this same level 
of support in 2016. “This is a highly unusual situation, 
and I can’t remember another time in Basin Electric where 
we’ve seen this,” Sukut says. “There is no doubt; this is a 
challenging time for the membership. We will get through 
this, and we will be stronger than ever.”

To get through this, Basin Electric is increasing the 
wholesale electric rate to East River Electric by nearly $9.5 
million for the remainder of 2016. East River Electric’s 
role in our cooperative family is to build and maintain 
transmission lines and substations that bring electric power 
to Central Electric. East River purchases electric power 
from both Basin Electric Power Cooperative and the 
Western Area Power Administration. 

Fortunately, East River Electric is having a strong 
financial year and has some funds for those unexpected 
expenses. They will be using those funds, along with some 
cost cutting measures to get through 2016 with a very 
minimal change in electric rates to Central Electric. 

 Central Electric is also having a better than expected 
year financially. Hopefully, the rest of 2016 is kind to 
your cooperative and our hope is to maintain existing 
rates through the end of the year. We are also hopeful to 
have funds available to help with 2017. Over the next few 
months, we will take a hard look at the new wholesale 
power rates, our load forecast, and our budget needs for 
2017. 

I would have preferred to offer better news to you, 
especially when our area economy is struggling. I believe 
that electricity is still a tremendous value for all of us. Your 
cooperative family is working together on your behalf to 
deliver reliable and affordable electric power to you every 
day. It’s why we were created, and it is a commitment we 
aim to keep.

To get through this, Basin Electric is 
increasing the wholesale electric rate to 
East River Electric by nearly $9.5 million 
for the remainder of 2016.






























